Agenda Note – Update on delivery of Area Plan Objectives
17 March 2015
This Agenda Note provides the CJA Board with a brief update on the progress being made in delivering the objectives contained in the CJA Area Plan 2014-17.
Priority 1 – Providing effective Throughcare services to Short-term Prisoners: The Governor of HMP Perth has assembled and is leading a multi-agency working group to focus on mainstreaming the successful throughcare pilot run by HMP Perth and Dundee CJSW. Further work is planned to roll this out in Angus and Perth & Kinross (and also Fife, which contributes significantly to HMP Perth prisoner numbers).
Priority 2 – Delivering better outcomes for Female Offenders: All three of Tayside CJA’s constituent local authorities are providing Women’s Justice Centre/Team approaches. Both Dundee and Angus have been given specific funding from the Government, which ends in March 2015, and are now looking to continue provision by mainstreaming their respective approaches, funding them from their section 27 funding allocations. Perth & Kinross already deliver their model from within existing budget allocation. The Government are currently evaluating the pilots they funded (including Dundee and Angus) and are due to report their findings in Spring 2015.
Priority 3 – Reducing the harm caused to Communities by Persistent Offenders: A specific report on this is on the agenda for this Board Meeting.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Priority 4 – Delivering effective community-based disposals: Performance data for CPOs and other community-based disposals will re-commence in April 2015, when the CJA Strategic Planning Officer will set up Performance Management Group (PMG) meetings with Local Authority CJSW Research and Information Officers.  Local Authority Community Payback Order Annual Reports have been submitted to the Scottish Government, and form the basis of a specific report on the agenda for this Board Meeting.
Priority 5 – Managing Sex Offenders: Roll-out of the ‘Moving Forward: Making Changes’ approach to managing sex offenders has been successfully rolled out across Tayside by each of the CJSW services, and is now in operation.
Priority 6 – Ensuring efficient and effective use of resources: Work on this objective is scheduled to commence in April 2015.
Priority 7 – Ensuring a smooth transition to the new Community Justice structure: The Government published their intentions for the new structure in December 2014. CJA Officers are now scheduling a series of meetings, to take place over the next few months, with Community Planning Partnership (CPP) representatives, to discuss how best to manage the transition. Nationally, CJAs are working with partners to develop a ‘Transition Pack’ which will detail a wealth of useful information for CPPs. 
